
Parish Office  
Office staff:   Uiesemaalii Holmes 
  Sarah Laurenson 
  Kula Bower 
 
Custodian: Sitiveni Pouvalu  
  027 724 9986 
 
Office Hours: Tuesday  to Friday  
  10am to 3pm 
 
75 Taranaki Street, Te Aro, Wellington 6011 
04 384 7695 / office@wesleychurch.org.nz 

Ministry Team 
 

Rev Nicola Teague Grundy  
(Parish Superintendent)  
021 274 1957 / 04 242 0176 
nicola@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 

Rev Simote Taunga 
(Tongan Presbyter)  
021 033 3385/ simote@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Tahi Kato 
(10am Probationary Minister) 
022 400 1696 / tahik@methodist.org.nz 

 

Today’s Service  
8 Rātapu, Hakihea (December) 

Advent 2 (Drama Christi Nativity) 

Worship Leader: Nicola Teague 

Grundy 

Organist: Colin Scarf 

Notices & Welcome: Hugh Laurenson 

Bible Reader: Melina Takau– Samson 

Door Stewards & Wardens: Joy Grove 

& Melina Takau–Samson 

Morning Tea: Everyone Bring a Plate 

 

15 Rātapu, Hakihea (December) 

Advent 3 

Worship Leader: Nicola Teague 

Grundy 

Organist: Vivien Chiu 

Notices & welcome: Daphne Pilaar 

Bible Reader: Tauamiti Johann 

Door Stewards & Wardens: Alan Dine 

& Hugh Laurenson 

Morning Tea: Heger Family 

www.wesleychurch.org.nz 

Wellington Methodist Parish News 
  8 Rātapu, Hakihea (December) 2024 

Lectionary Reading for next 
week, 15 Rātapu,  
Hakihea (December), Advent 
3 
 
Zeph 3:14-20, Is 12:2-6,  
Phil 4:4-7, Lk 3:7-18  
 

Meeting / Events Coming Up: 

 
Knit & Knatter, Wednesday 11th 
December, 11am, Staff Room 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Farewell for Nicola  
We will hold a Parish farewell for 
Nicola on Saturday 21st Decem-
ber in the New Hall. More details 
to follow. Nicola’s Last service 
will be on Sunday 29th December 
2024. 
 
Farewell for Tahi 
Tahi’s last service will be on Sun-
day 22nd December. 10am will 
have a shared morning tea after 
the service to farewell Tahi. We 
are collecting contributions to-
wards gifts for Nicola and Tahi. 
You can put contributions into the 
10am account or give cash to 
Hugh. Please add Nicola or Tahi 
into the reference field in the bank 
account, 02-0800-0939980-00. 
 
Lower North Island Superinten-
dent Induction 
Induction for Neti will be held in 
Palmerston North on the 14th De-
cember at 2pm.  
 
Nicola Induction 
Induction will be held in Auckland  
on Sunday 26th January. 
 
2025 Presbyter Induction 
Induction will be held on Friday 
31st January. 
 
 
 
 

BB New Zealand Kings Badge 
and the Girls Brigade Queens 
Award 
This weekend BB New Zealand 
(Boys Brigade) and Girl’s Brigade 
have been celebrating a special 
weekend for 5 young women and 
15 young men who are the recipi-
ents of the International Queens 
Award and for the young men the 
Kings Badge. 
The celebrations commenced on 
Saturday afternoon at Government 
House where the recipients were 
hosted by His Excellency Dr. 
Richard Davies this event was fol-
lowed in the evening by a Cele-
bration Dinner. 
During the service you will hear 
from one Queens Award young 
woman and one Kings young man 
who will tell you of their journey 
to earn these prestigious awards. 
 
DCM Christmas donations 
This year we aren’t collecting 
money donations for DCM as so 
many demands have been made on 
the Parish recently. 
Please donate non-perishable 
Christmas treats for the DCM food 
bank. 
 
 

Notices 
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